



H. R. Haldeman Diaries Collection, January 18, 1969 – April 30, 1973

National Archives and Records Administration, Online Public Access Catalog Identifier: 7787364

Sunday, March 29.

Easter. President and family went to Key Biscayne church, then to Key Biscayne hotel for lunch. Called regarding whether should go back to DC tonight because of postal negotiations and air traffic controllers "sick-out." Especially concerned that opponents would claim President not on hand in crisis. Said it's not worth one hour here if we screw it up. I talked to Ehrlichman and Blount. All agreed no need of President to leave - but Red wants to talk to him tomorrow morning before starting the negotiations. President agreed. Will leave tomorrow at 2:00.